Charleston Lake Association

Annual General Meeting at Trinity Anglican Hall Oak Leaf

Saturday, July 8, 2023

The meeting was called to order at 9:35 AM by Pierre Menard.

1. Opening Words – Pierre Menard

Welcome to the CLA Annual General Meeting.



Corinna Smith-Gatcke – Mayor Township of Leeds and the Thousand Islands


Mark Jamison – Councillor Leeds and The Thousand Islands Ward 2


Angela Kelman – Councillor Leeds and The Thousand Islands Wards 2


Tim Truesdale – Superintendent Charleston Lake Provincial Park


Brent Cavanagh – Building Inspector for Rideau Township


Paul Nixon – Building Inspector for Leeds and The Thousand Islands


Dr. David Phillip – Fisheries Conservation Foundation

2. Messages from 

Mayor Smith-Gatchke

The mayor thanked those who attended and thanked the boards for the work that they do. She made reference to the annual report of the LTI.

She also talked about the explosion in development in the township.

3. Approval of 2022 AGM Minutes – Wayne Gill

Wayne Gill gave a brief account of the 2022 AGM. Wayne Gill made a motion to approve the minutes of the 2022 AGM. The motion was seconded by Robert Gibson. The motion was passed with no exceptions.

4. Financial Update – Wayne Gill

A combined CLA and CLEA financial statement for 2022 was published in the summer newsletter. Wayne reviewed the overall results.

Wayne Gill made a motion to have the 2022 financial report approved. The motion was seconded by Wayne Ashford. The motion was passed with no exceptions.

5. Introduction of the CLA and CLEA Directors and their responsibilities– Pierre Menard

CLA
Pierre Menard- President

Wayne Gill- Secretary-Treasurer 

Bill Hallam- VP South/Water QualityProv. Park Liasson

Rocci Pagnello- VP North/Bursaries/Ontario Youth Summit

Dwayne Struthers- Lead of Fish & Wildlife

Mary Mansworth- Youth Camps/Newsletter

Susan Willson- Website/Golf Tournament

Robbie Gibson- Safety and Shoal Markers - Absent

CLEA
Roy Angelow- Municipal and Cataraqui Regional Conservation Authority Liason

Michael McAdoo- Boat & Safety Project & Lead Free Tackle Project

John Webster- Boat & Safety Project and assist on website - Absent

Nicole Rosario- Boat & Safety Project - Absent

Ron Evers- Fish & Wildlife and Lead on Lead Fee Tackle Project - Absent

Katie Baker- Fisheries&Wildlife, Lead Free Tackle Project, Loon monitoring report

Linda Whitmarsh – Lead Free Tackle Project

Maya Hudson – Information Centre Manager

6. Election of CLA Directors – Wayne Gill

The CLA Board of Directors consists of 8 elected Directors each of whom is elected for a two-year term. 

Bill Hallam, Wayne Gill, Robbie Gibson, and Mary Mansworth will be completing their second year of their two year term this year.

As you may know Pierre Menard will be stepping away from the Board as he and his wife Sharon will be moving away from the lake. Michael McAdoo currently a CLEA director has agreed to stand for election as a CLA director. In addition Rocci Pagnello, Dwayne Struthers, and Susan Willson will be standing for re-election.

There were no other nominations from the floor.

Wayne made a motion that these 4 directors be elected to a two-year term as CLA directors, and the motion was seconded by Dave Fewer. The motion is carried with no exceptions.

Following the meeting the following CLA Officers were elected by the directors.

President – Michael McAdoo

Secretary Treasurer – Wayne Gill

Vice President North – Rocci Pagnello

Vice President South – Bill Hallam

7. Presentation on Septic System Inspections by Brent Cavanagh Rideau Lakes (Athens) and Paul Nixon from LTI.

Paul Nixon and Brent Cavanagh both indicated to the members that they are not always welcome due to the nature of their jobs.

They are responsible for ensuring that all work being completed in the township are permitted if required.

They have found about 60 cases of work being conducted without the permits required.

He confirmed that the townships are now responsible for conducting inspections of septic systems including holding tanks. This work was previously done by the Health Unit. 

There were a few questions from the floor.

1. An inspection plan for septic systems will be developed in the future.

2. Holding tanks are not permitted unless the land volume does not permit a septic system to be installed.

3. It may appear that all requests coming to the committee of adjustments are approved. Mayor Smith Gatchke informed us that a lot of requests are shut down before they even reach the committee of adjustment.


8. Update presentation on Bass Spawning Research Project by Dr. David Phillip

Dr Phillip gave us an update on the presentation he made at last year’s AGM.

The enforcement of the proposed bass sanctuaries(2) on Charleston Lake will last longer that bass spawning season, probably to July 4th or 5th. 

Questions from the floor.

Ed Ristan said that by stopping Bass Tournaments would go a long way to improving the growth of our bass population. Dr Phillip indicated that permits are required to hold a bass tournament and perhaps we could put pressure on the permitting process to slow these events down.

There were concerns about how these sanctuaries will be enforced. Concerns were raised that it would be left up to the residents. Dr Phillip indicated there would be more ministry presence and more research presence during the sanctuary season.

It was also suggested that the opening date for bass season be changed back and also instill slot size regulations. Dr. Phillip agreed and there would be a big push to make this happen.

We were also told that community grants would be available for signage on the lake identifying the sanctuary areas.

On a motion by Pierre Menard which was seconded by Wayne Gill the meeting was adjourned at 11:10 AM.

Wayne Gill

Secretary Treasurer CLA / CLEA

